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LEGAL NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
STRATHAM SELECT BOARD 

 
Pursuant to pursuant to NH RSA 674:40-a, notice is hereby given that the Stratham Select Board 
will hold a public hearing on December 7, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at the Stratham Town Offices, 10 
Bunker Hill Avenue.  The public may access this meeting at the date and time above or via 
conference call by dialing (877) 205 7349, user code 2254.  The hearing is for the purpose of 
accepting a dedicated street known as Murphy Lane, as shown on the plan of land entitled, 
“Subdivision of Land Prepared for Daniel R. Murphy Located at 13 Stratham Lane, Stratham, 
N.H. dated Nov. 2017, prepared by Atlantic Survey Co, LLC” recorded with the Rockingham 
County Registry of Deeds as Plan No. D-40831 (“the Plan”).  The street proposed to be 
conveyed to the Town is described in full detail on Exhibit A attached to the proposed deed. 
 
Full text of the related information can be found on file with the Select Board’s Office.  All 
interested persons may appear and be heard. Persons needing special accommodations and/or 
those interested in viewing the application materials should contact the Stratham Select Board at 
(603) 772-7391. 


